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23 April 2003

The Committee of Management of the Multicultural Community Services of Central Australia Inc. express the view that

“The proposed changes to the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission puts the clock back by a quarter of a century in community relations in Australia.”

The Multicultural Community Services of Central Australia  Inc., in its role towards achieving a harmonious society regardless of race, creed and ethnic origin is most alarmed by the changes to the HREOC as proposed in the Australian Human Rights Commission Legislation Bill 2003 currently before the Australian Parliament..
· Since the first Australian Racial Discrimination Act passed in Parliament  in 1975 followed by the establishment of the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission in 1986, Australia had taken major steps in preserving  the right to equality among all Australians.  The recent introduction of the Human Rights Commission Legislation Bill, with its proposed abolition of the post of the Race Discrimination Commissioner together with the posts of Sex Discrimination Commissioner, Disability Discrimination Commissioner and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Social Justice Commissioner, puts into jeopardy the mere essence of the HREOC and sets the struggle for Social Justice back into the dark ages.    

· The Commission’s independence will disintegrate as it will require the Attorney’s General’s permission to intervene in court cases where human rights principles are at stake.   As a “gatekeeper”, the Commonwealth Government will have the right to reject any complaints of violation of human rights put forward against it.  This seems to be a flagrant conflict of interest in a legal and political system that prides itself on being a true and proper democracy.

· Of late, Australia has acquired a reputation of poor record on human rights;  the proposed restructuring of the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission, if accepted by Parliament, will further water down the promotion of equality in the political, economic, social and cultural fields for everyone regardless of their origin or circumstances.  Under the proposed changes, allocation of responsibilities to three unidentified Commissioners would be at the discretion of the Commission’s President, under the scrutiny of the Attorney General.  The role played so far by the Race Discrimination Commissioner in public awareness, policy development and reporting on important issues of community relations will be reduced to zilch.  Promotion of understanding and harmony among the many ethnic groups that form the Australian national fabric today will compete with the functions dealing with sex discrimination, disability discrimination and Indigenous social justice.  

· A reformed Australian Human Rights Commission is a body submitted to arbitrary amputation of its able limbs.  Does the HREOC require this major surgery?  Is this another opportunity to silence the voice of the people?

We urge all politicians to oppose the changes that would reduce the HREOC to a  powerless entity at the Attorney General’s mercy, left without effective and independent mechanism to respond to the actual needs of a multicultural society.  
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